
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

February 7, 2023  

 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar (GR) on 

February 7, 2023 at 2:00 pm. 

In attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden, Director of Election and General 

Registrar Susan Jett.  

2:05 the meeting was called to order. 

The purpose of the meeting was to work on the Electoral Board budget that is due 

on Friday February 10, 2023. 

Barbara and Susan began working on the figures for each budget item.  There was 

discussion on the rising costs for elections and it was agreed that while our figures 

for prior elections had been pretty accurate, it was time to increase those figures 

a bit to cover the rising costs, which included giving more money to the election 

officials that serve.   

Discussion was also briefly given on the “new” cybersecurity line item to cover the 

costs of required standards set forth by the state. 

The figures for election expenses were increased and the rest of the budget 

numbers were completed. 

Motion to adjourn was made at 3:45 PM (est.) and seconded. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Susan Jett, General Registrar 

 

 

 

 


